
 

GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001   
Telephone:  1300 341 665  |  Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au 

Website: www.roc.gov.au 

9 June 2021 

 
Craig McKinley 
Secretary, West Australian Branch 
Australian Rail, Tram and Bus Industry Union 
 
cc. Timothy Turner, HTG Partners 
 
 
Dear Secretary 
 
Re: – Financial reporting – Australian Rail, Tram and Bus Industry Union, West 
Australian Branch - for year ending 31 December 2020 (FR2020/308) 
 
I refer to the financial report of the West Australian Branch of the Australian Rail, Tram and 
Bus Industry Union in respect of the year ending 31 December 2020.  The documents were 
lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission (‘ROC’) on 8 June 2021.    
 
The financial report has been filed. The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  
This involved confirming whether the financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, 
s.266 and s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been 
satisfied, all documents required under s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various 
disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting 
guidelines have been complied with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure 
requirements.  Please note the report for year ending 31 December 2021 may be subject to 
an advanced compliance review. 
 
You do not have to take any further action in respect of the financial report lodged although, 
consistent with the previous year, it appears appropriate to make the following comment. 
 
Auditor’s report: emphasis of matter regarding going concern 

The auditor’s report emphasises that the branch reported a net liabilities total of $20,163. I 

note that this figure represents a reduction in the net liabilities from the previous year and that 

the statement of comprehensive income discloses a trading surplus of $4,545.  I have also 

noted the information stated at Notes 1(r) and 16 (Contingent assets), the transactional 

relationships between the branch and the PTA Branch and state-registered union, and the 

information stated in the operating report which indicates an increase in membership.   

The ROC will continue to monitor the branch’s financial position and performance.   

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process 

and associated timelines.  The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a 

model set of financial statements. The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model 

financial statements to assist in complying with the RO Act, the s.253 Reporting Guidelines 
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and Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Stephen Kellett 
Financial Reporting 
Registered Organisations Commission    
 
 

http://www.roc.gov.au/running-a-registered-organisation/financial-reporting





































































































































